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September 5, 2019 
 
Ms. Laurie Sussman 
Assistant General Counsel 
Collins Aerospace  
2551 Riva Road 
Annapolis, MD 21401 
 
Dear Ms. Sussman; 
 
Please accept this letter of concurrence from Aviation Spectrum Resources Inc. (ASRI) for use of the following 
frequencies associated with FCC experimental license WH2XNM: 
 

131.550 MHz (13K0A2D) 
131.725 MHz (13K0A2D) 
136.700 MHz (14K0G1D) 
136.600 MHz (14K0G1D 
136.800 MHz (14K0G1D) 
136.975 MHz (14K0G1D) 

 
Concurrence is approved for experimental testing by Rockwell Collins/Collins Aerospace to be conducted at 
400 Collins Road NE, Cedar Rapids, Iowa. 
 
This concurrence is conditioned upon the following: 
 

• All emissions are limited to 25 Watts EIRP. 
• Only the emissions specified may be transmitted on the respective frequencies. 
• There shall not be any harmful interference, or unnecessary traffic with detrimental 

performance effects, to existing datalink networks or adjacent frequency voice users 
because of this concurrence. 

• Radios operated on the above frequencies shall only connect to existing datalink 
networks operated by currently licensed VHF service providers. 

• An emergency stop contact is provided to affected users. 
 
ASRI grants this concurrence provided that no harmful interference is created to other users.  In the 
event of interference, ASRI may ask that Rockwell Collins Inc. cease operations.  If you should have 
any questions regarding this matter, please contact me via email at ccw@asri.aero or a telephone 
number 410-266-6030. 
 
Sincerely, 
  
Christopher Wheatley 
Aviation Spectrum Resources Inc.   
Frequency Management 
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